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chemicals or their containers will not be
deposited in or near streams, waterways or
pastures. The Seller will follow, under the
general direction of the Purchaser, the
criteria relating to environmental protection
as specified herein by the Purchaser.

(c) The work, from its commencement to
completion, or to such earlier date or dates
when the Purchaser may take possession and
control, shall be under the charge and control
of the Seller and during such period of
control by the Seller all risks in connection
therewith and the materials to be used
therein, whether owned by the Seller or
Purchaser, shall be borne by the Seller. The
Seller will make good and fully repair all
injuries and damages to the work or any
portion thereof under the control of the Seller
by reasons of any act of God, or any other
casualty or cause whether or not the same
shall have occurred by reason of the Seller’s
negligence.

(i) To the maximum extent permitted by
law, Seller shall defend, indemnify, and hold
harmless Purchaser and Purchaser’s
directors, officers, and employees from all
claims, causes of action, losses, liabilities,
and expenses (including reasonable
attorney’s fees) for personal loss, injury, or
death to persons (including but not limited
to Seller’s employees) and loss, damage to or
destruction of Purchaser’s property or the
property of any other person or entity
(including but not limited to Seller’s
property) in any manner arising out of or
connected with the Contract, or the materials
or equipment supplied or services performed
by Seller, its subcontractors and suppliers of
any tier. But nothing herein shall be
construed as making Seller liable for any
injury, death, loss, damage, or destruction
caused by the sole negligence of Purchaser.

(ii) To the maximum extent permitted by
law, Seller shall defend, indemnify, and hold
harmless Purchaser and Purchaser’s
directors, officers, and employees from all
liens and claims filed or asserted against
Purchaser, its directors, officers, and
employees, or Purchaser’s property or
facilities, for services performed or materials
or equipment furnished by Seller, its
subcontractors and suppliers of any tier, and
from all losses, demands, and causes of
action arising out of any such lien or claim.
Seller shall promptly discharge or remove
any such lien or claim by bonding, payment,
or otherwise and shall notify Purchaser
promptly when it has done so. If Seller does
not cause such lien or claim to be discharged
or released by payment, bonding, or
otherwise, Purchaser shall have the right (but
shall not be obligated) to pay all sums
necessary to obtain any such discharge or
release and to deduct all amounts so paid
from the amount due Seller.

(iii) Seller shall provide to Purchaser’s
satisfaction evidence of Seller’s ability to
comply with the indemnification provisions
of subparagraphs i and ii above, which
evidence may include but may not be limited
to a bond or liability insurance policy
obtained for this purpose through a licensed
surety or insurance company.

(d) Monthly reports of all accidents will be
promptly submitted by the Seller, giving
such data as may be prescribed by the
Purchaser.

Section 2. Delivery of Possession and
Control to Purchaser. Upon written request of
the Purchaser, the Seller shall deliver to the
Purchaser full possession and control of any
completed location included in the work,
provided the Seller shall have been paid at
least 90% of such Total Location Price. Upon
such delivery of the possession and control
of any such location to the Purchaser, the
risks and obligations of the Seller, as set forth
in Article IV, Section 1(b) hereof, with
respect to such location shall be terminated;
provided however, that nothing herein
contained shall relieve the Seller of any
liability with respect to defective
workmanship or materials as specified in
Article II, Section 7, hereof.

Section 3. Insurance. The Seller shall take
out and maintain throughout the contract
period insurance of the following types and
minimum amounts:

(a) Workers’ compensation and employers’
liability insurance, as required by law,
covering all their employees who perform
any of the obligations of the contractor,
engineer, and architect under the contract. If
any employer or employee is not subject to
the workers’ compensation laws of the
governing state, then insurance shall be
obtained voluntarily to extend to the
employer and employee coverage to the same
extent as though the employer or employee
were subject to the workers’ compensation
laws.

(b) Public liability insurance covering all
operations under the contract shall have
limits for bodily injury or death of not less
than $1 million each occurrence, limits for
property damage of not less than $1 million
each occurrence, and $1 million aggregate for
accidents during the policy period. A single
limit of $1 million of bodily injury and
property damage is acceptable. This required
insurance may be in a policy or policies of
insurance, primary and excess including the
umbrella or catastrophe form.

(c) Automobile liability insurance on all
motor vehicles used in connection with the
contract, whether owned, nonowned, or
hired, shall have limits for bodily injury or
death of not less than $1 million per person
and $1 million per occurrence, and property
damage limits of $1 million for each
occurrence. This required insurance may be
in a policy or policies of insurance, primary
and excess including the umbrella or
catastrophe form.

The Purchaser shall have the right at any
time to require public liability insurance and
property damage liability insurance greater
than those required in subsection ‘‘b’’ and
‘‘c’’ of this Section. In any such event, the
additional premium or premiums payable
solely as the result of such additional
insurance shall be added to the Contract
price.

The Purchaser shall be named as
Additional Insured on all policies of
insurance required in subsections ‘‘b’’ and
‘‘c’’ of this Section.

The policies of insurance shall be in such
form and issued by such insurer as shall be
satisfactory to the Purchaser. The Seller shall
furnish the Purchaser a certificate evidencing
compliance with the foregoing requirements
which shall provide not less than (30) days

prior written notice to the Purchaser of any
cancellation or material change in the
insurance.

Section 4. Purchase of Materials. The Seller
shall purchase all materials and supplies
outright and not subject to any conditional
sales agreements, bailment lease or other
agreement reserving unto the Seller any right,
title or interest therein. Materials and
Supplies shall become the property of the
Purchaser as the Purchaser makes payments
therefor to the Seller in accordance with
Article III, Section 1(a). Unless otherwise
specified, all materials shall be new.

Section 5. Assignment of Guarantees. All
guaranties of materials and workmanship
running in favor of the Seller shall be
transferred and assigned to the Purchaser on
completion of the work and at such time as
the Seller receives final payment.

Section 6. Patent Infringement. The Seller
shall hold harmless and indemnify the
Purchaser from any and all claims, suits, and
proceedings for the infringement of any
patent or patents covering any, equipment,
materials, supplies, or installation methods
used in the work. The Seller shall, at its own
cost (and Purchaser agrees to permit Seller to
do so) defend any suits which may be
instituted by any, party against the Seller for
alleged infringement of patents relating to the
Seller’s performance hereunder.

Section 7. Compliance with Statutes and
Regulations. The Seller shall comply with all
applicable statutes, ordinances, rules and
regulations pertaining to the work. The Seller
acknowledges that it is familiar with the
Rural Electrification Act of 1936, as
amended, the so-called ‘‘Kick-Back’’ Statutes
(48 Stat. 948), and all regulations issued
pursuant thereto, and 18 U.S.C. §§ 287,1001
as amended and the Seller agrees to comply
with the provisions of all of such statutes and
regulations.
Article V—Remedies

Section 1. Completion on Seller’s Default.
If default shall be made by the Seller or by
any subcontractor in the performance of any
of the work hereunder, the Purchaser,
without in any manner limiting its legal and
equitable remedies in the circumstances, may
serve upon the Seller and the surety or
sureties upon the Seller’s Bond or Bonds, if
any, a written notice requiring the Seller to
cause such default to be corrected forthwith.
Unless within twenty (20) days after the
service of such notice upon the Seller such
default shall be corrected or arrangements for
the correction thereof, satisfactory to both the
Purchaser and the Administrator, shall be
made by the Seller or its surety or sureties,
the Purchaser may take over the performance
of the Seller’s obligations hereunder and
prosecute the same to completion by contract
or otherwise for the account and at the
expense of the Seller, and the Seller and its
surely or sureties shall be liable to the
Purchaser for any cost or expense in excess
of the contract price occasioned thereby. In
such event, the purchaser may take
possession of and utilize, in completing the
work, any tools, supplies, equipment,
appliances and plant belonging to the Seller
which may be situated at the site of the
installation work. The Purchaser, in such
contingency, may exercise any rights, claims


